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Statement by India

Mr. Vice-President, 

India warmly welcomes the delegation of Zimbabwe.
2.
We commend Zimbabwe for the participatory approach adopted during the drafting of its National Report. We note with appreciation the recent legislative measures to strengthen institutions promoting and protecting human rights especially the expansion of the Declaration of Rights in the 2013 Constitution. Initiatives towards domestication of international human rights treaties are also commendable.    
3.
We note with appreciation Zimbabwe’s efforts towards viable funding for social services mechanisms despite severe economic challenges. Zimbabwe’s commitment towards human rights are also reflected in public awareness campaigns; capacity building programmes; human rights training of law enforcement agencies; and the new education curriculum which is to be implemented from 2017. 
4.
We urge Zimbabwe to accelerate the process of reviewing and aligning its laws to the 2013 Constitution. We note with the appreciation the adoption of the Gender Commission Act 2016 and request the delegation to share information on the operationalization of the Gender Commission. We request Zimbabwe to take steps towards reducing gender segregation and wage gap between men and women at the workplace. 
5.
We also urge Zimbabwe to strengthen juvenile court facilities and to increase the minimum age of criminal responsibility.

6.
We request Zimbabwe to invest in the resilience of agricultural sector with the objective of ensuring food security. 

7.
We wish Zimbabwe all success in its current and future endeavours. 
Thank you.

***

